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Appendix 2 

 

Dear Licensing, 

Environmental Health Objection  to  TEMPORARY  EVENT NOTICE in respect of Fizzy Moon for 21st 

and 22nd August 2020,Your  reference 037396 

In response to your consultation of Environmental Health with regard to potential for nuisance. 

Environmental Health object on the grounds that the proposed opening of the outside seating area 

until midnight is likely to give rise to noise nuisance to local residents arising from : 

Sound of customers on the terrace , 

Open doors between the inside bar and terrace allowing customer  noise to escape from inside the 

building  

Noise of music escaping from the building through open doors to the terrace.  

We note that the existing premises licence WDC PREM 00201 ,contains a condition that  “The use of 

external areas not be permitted and be vacated by 23.00” . This was imposed after a hearing by the 

licensing panel . We are concerned that the stated  purpose of this Temporary event Notice is to 

avoid that existing condition in the interests of maximizing occupancy of the pub rather than to 

allow an additional activity not covered by the existing licence. This is contrary to the Licensing 

Objectives. 

The unintended? consequence of allowing the terrace to be open to midnight would be to 

undermine two other existing conditions of the existing premises licence namely “all doors and 

windows to be closed  after 23.00” and  “all open vessels to be removed from external areas to 

within the building by 11pm”. The former is clearly intended to contain noise inside. The purpose of 

the later is to encourage people with unfinished drinks to move inside rather than consume them on 

the street. 

We are aware of further 5  identical  Temporary Event Notices having been submitted by the 

applicant for further5 successive weekends .Reference Numbers 037397, 037398, 037399, 037400 , 

037401 

We hereby make  the same objection to those and would ask if the six TENS  could be disposed of by 

a single hearing before the Licensing Panel rather than six separate hearings. Not only is this more 

efficient but it allows the panel to consider the likely cumulative effects of six successive weekends 

on the amenity of local residents. 

We assume that the LATE  TEN on 14 / 15 August ,subject of our previous objection to Licensing will 

not now run. Being a LATE TEN it is not subject to a hearing.  

Kind Regards 

 

Peter Lawson 

Senior Environmental Health Officer 

 


